ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION

MAY 10, 2011

The Planning & Zoning Commission of Zeeland Charter Township met in the township hall on May 10, 2011 at 7pm.  Members present:  Ron Brink, Al Myaard, Karen Kreuze, Mike Riemersma, Bruce Knoper, Robert Brower; Don Steenwyk; absent: Dennis Russcher and Dick Geerlings.

Chairman Knoper called the meeting to order.  Moved by Riemersma, supported by Kreuze to approve the minutes of the March 8, 2011 meeting.  Motion Carried.

Mr. Jason Granger reviewed the conditions required of Chicago Drive Development at 84th Avenue and Chicago Drive.  The Zeeland Charter Township Zoning Board of Appeals granted the request to remove the residential use requirement of the Park Place MPUD. The Zeeland Charter Township Board of Appeals also set the open space requirement in the Park Place MPUD to approximately 10% of the overall usable land for the MPUD request.  

Moved by Brink, supported by Riemersma, to recommend the township board approve the site plan from Chicago Drive Development, L.L.C. for Park Place with the following conditions: 

a.  Building Height:  All buildings in the area shown as District C maintain a 35’ height with the exception of a proposed hotel which could be 45’.

b.  Signage: A monument sign with electronic reader board at the corner of Byron Road and 84th St., a 50-foot reader-board sign at the NE corner of the development, and a future Pylon sign at the south eastern part of the development in District A.

Each site will be allowed monument signage and directional signage, as well as building signage for each street-facing wall.

The overall development will have directional signage for visitors to the development, which is consistent with the intent of the MPUD.

c.  Berm: The southern border of the development will be designed to incorporate adequate berming and landscaping requirements as future development occurs for each lot along the southern edge of the development.  The visual impact of residents to the south will be blocked by existing forest growth along with a berm stretching across the length of the property directly between building structure sight-lines and residential homes. Evergreens and other tree growth will be required to be planted in correlation with future development of individual lots on the southern border.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote.  

Discussion held regulating and managing proposed medical marijuana businesses in the township.

Moved, carried, and supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.

Vivian Zwyghuizen, Recording Secretary

Karen Kreuze, Secretary

